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yThe Steam Whistle  

President:  Tim Reid 

   4404 6018 

Secretary:  James Carter  

   0428 554 106  

Treasurer:  Trevor Dunn 

   97441591 

V/Pres:  Noel Smithwick 

   54296316 

Committee:  Anthony Davis 0400 087 896 

   Rob Barrie 0407 883475 Dave Hubbard  

   Drew Morrissey 5428 7451 Rodger Payne 5428 3878 

Grievance Off/r: Rob Barrie  0407 883475 

Editors:  Barry Thomas 9726 8673 

General Meetings: Last Friday of the Month, 7 PM at the club grounds 

Committee Mtng: Second Friday of the month 7 PM at the club grounds 

Working Bees: First Sunday of the month. 

Club website      www.netneeds.com.au/gisbornevintage   

Club email          gisbvms@yahoo.com.au 

Club Permit Scheme Jeff Shepherd 54 286 573  

Miniature Train Rides & Tram [Pavilion] Hire.   Tel. 4404 6018 

bƻ нрт aŀǊŎƘ нлмс 
Postal Address: 

PO Box 99 

Gisborne 

Vic.  3437 

ABN No 28 005 746841 

Rego no.  AOO298420  

Presidents Report. 
 

The Rally is fast approaching once again. It only seems like we have just been through Christmas. 

We  sincerely appreciate any assistance that you will be able to offer us across the period. A list of jobs will be made available 

on the weekend and as they say, many hands make light work! 

The Club continues to move ahead. We have seen the continuation of many projects including the painting of sheds, excava-

tion work in preparation for concreting and general grounds work. Last Sunday a group of members enjoyed a cooked break-

fast thanks to Anthony and then completed a number of tasks. In particular, two large scrap metal recycling bins were filled 

and the ash pan on the Perry locomotive was put back in place. Thank you to those who attended. 

Many members have also contributed greatly by representing the club at numerous events. We have seen members spreading 

the message at the Hanging Rock, Bullarto and Ballan events to name a few.  

Roadwork's have begun on Station Rd with respect to the roundabout construction. Whilst we have seen the removal of many 

trees on the roadside, we are yet to be impacted otherwise.  

Thank you for your continued interest and contribution to the club. 

Regards, 

Tim.  
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From Around the grounds 
 

From around the grounds.... 

  

Robert Green, Anthony Davis and Dave Hubbard were seen working hard whilst lying down (under the 

Perry) whilst reinserting the ash pan at the last working bee. 

Well done chaps on a difficult and awkward task. 

  

Tom Deveney, Trevor Dunn and Roger Payne along with Drew Morrissey assisted recently in ridding 

the Club of unwanted scrap and filling two large recycling bins. Thank you. 

  

The European wasps are out and about again, so take care if you have food outside. We are attempting 

to locate the nest sites. 

  

Rally Dinner will be on again this year. We would ideally like to know by Monday May 9th as to num-

bers attending. We know of course that we will have some extras on the night, but any advance notifi-

cation will be great in planning. RSVP to David on...0402 783 958. 

  

Recent rain (25mm) has seen a slight touch of green added to the Rally grounds. Hopefully a little more 

will eventuate to give us a nice staging event for the Rally. 

  

Time has been against us and the roller will not be operational at the Rally. The return of the Perry will 

quench the thirst of the steam buffs. We are simply out of time to re tube the engine. It will of course be 

on display. 

  

Thanks to the spraying efforts of Chris Dixon, our weed eradication/control program is on track. 

  

Council works have seen the entire removal of all vegetation in the drainage pond / storm water outlet 

within our grounds (train park) . Hence with continuing works, Council have a lock on the main gates 

connected to our padlock to facilitate access. 

  

Please spread the Rally message far and wide!!! 

  

We look forward to any assistance you can provide. 

  

CLUB Shirts  

If you would like to purchase a club shirt (would look smart for the Rally!) please contact "One Stop 

Embroidery" at Shop# 7, Evans St Arcade Sunbury.  9744 1113 or onestopembroidery@bigpond.com  . 

Mention that you are from our club and they can make one up for you with your name. They are $46 

and payable at the shop when you collect it. Please be advised that the shirt sizes are quite small, so ex-

pect to go up a few sizes when ordering to ensure an appropriate fit. 

  

Regards... 

From Around The Grounds.  

 

Around the groundsð2 and numerous updates 
 

mailto:onestopembroidery@bigpond.com


Gisborne Steam Whistle March 2016  Page 3 

The menôs breakfast was held on Sunday prior to the working bee with 10 members attending followed 

by a short presentation to our president of a drivers cap from 707 ops at Newport workshops, we could 

not get the grin off his face for the rest of the day. 

 

A few members attended the SteamRail open weekend which was good to see 7 locos in steam and 3 

not, plenty of photo ops and able to get into cabs of locos.  (Steam Rail opened there shed for the long 

weekend) 

 

The Perry loco going back together nicely, the ash pan is back in, with steam dome and safety valves 

on steam test in the next week.  Hopefully all good to go for the rally good to see it back in steam. 

 

Plenty still to be done prior to rally. 

 

regards Anthony 

 

Apparently a young member of the Smithwick family had a bit of an affair with a needle gun inside 

parts of the Perryðthanks Scott.  Whilst the roller will not be readyðother steam exhibits are been or-

ganised. 

 

Upcoming Events 
 

Mt Alexander Club  Rally  (Guildford) 

This is a good engine rally and good timing prior to our rally to let others know ours is on.  Is a two day 

event with local basic camping available  

 

Echuca Steam Rally 

 

Please remember that the long weekend in June is the sec-

ond Monday which this years makes it the weekend of the 

11 and 12th June.  Anybody wanting to join the Thomas in 

the Echuca club compound let us know and we will grab 

some spare space. 

 

Festival of the Flood 8-10 July 2016 

Wentworth. 

 
A few years back a few of us took some fergies up to Wentworth for 

the 50th celebration of the 1956. 

 

Next year is the 60th celebration and the local community at Went-

worth are putting together another big event.  I know it is a while off, 

however if you need to get your fergy ready or you need to get accom-

modation booked ðtime to start planning. 

 

Articles for newsletter 
 

Keep on sending me stuffðif I forgetðkick me in the shins and nag 

me to put it inðbut please more photos of club stuff , and if really 

adventurous, maybe you might want to have a go at doing this.   This 

newsletter should be about your club stuff ð send them to me at  



barry.thomas@cgi.com, and I would like to know if there are other around the ground reporters, next newsletter will be first 

week of April so we can really talk about our upcoming rally. 

 

For Sale 
 

1.  20-40 cwt crane Make: Fowler Truck Mounted $100 

 

2. Grain Bin 16ft long, 8ft across,3ft high. Has no floor, truck floor makes up the floor when fitted. $100 

 

3. Chamberlain tractor 40ka, going and in good order. POA 

 

Contact numbers Gary G are, 0428 841763 or 57841763 
 

ððððððððððððððððððððððððððð 

 
 

Rally Dinner -  Saturday 14th May, 

 

The next Culinary event is the Annual Rally Dinner. 

"Ratcliffe Pavillion" 

BYO Drinks for drinks/nibbles at 17:30-18:00hrs 

Dinner is planned for 18:00 sit down. (Spit roast) with "steam cooked and powered " vegetables and trim-

mings. 

Vegetarian Alternative will be available. 

Desert and Tea/Coffee. 

Entertainment: Guest Speaker TBA. 
  

Please RSVP to David Hubbard on 0402 783 958. 
 

 

BALLAN 2016 
 

I am going to be cheeky here as Editor and make up what I think Dave Hubbard has in his mindðbut in 

getting other stuff done at the grounds hasnôt had time to point finger to keyboard or hand to mouse etc. 

 

A number form Gisborne and 

other related clubs made the 

short trip over to Ballan for 

their annual rally and tractor 

pull. 

 

My brother and I took our 

Henrici Hot Air engine which 

ran for most of the day.   

 

There was the usual activities 

that Ballan have a reputation 

for, the vintage tractor pullð

which ran for most of the 

dayðwith Robbie Green tak-

ing the last pull of the day in 
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the open section (well I 

think it was that).  Mac 

Reynolds was there, alt-

hough he wasnôt an active 

participant in the tractor 

pull. 

 

The Ballan club have a 

number of engines in shed 

and these were running for 

the main part of the day, 

showing what can be done 

as a permanent display.  

They had one of the local 

model airplane clubs who 

were flying a variety of 

planes during the day.  

 

We caught up with Barry 

Thomas who had come over 

from the East with a Inter-

national M type. 

 

National Rally Reminder  
 

Remember form last newsletter that you all need to start planning what you are going to be doing for the 

National Rally next year in Hamilton.  Talk to Monty or Trevor and make sure the club is represented 

with a great display. 

 

It is only 12 months awayðif you are planning on straying somewhere nearbyðget on the phone as soon 

as possible as most of the Hamilton accommodation is booked out and the local towns are starting to go 

quickly.  There is supposed to be  plenty of basic camping at grounds so if that is what you need you 

should be okay.  Information is meant to be coming soon on entry and other matters around the rally. 

 

2016 Rally Reminder 
 

As per the request from Tim, please remember if you canðhop in and help with some of the jobs around 

the rally,  

Helping with catering, 

Helping with bunting going out on Saturday and possibly pulling back in on Sunday afternoon, 

Helping with cleaning the sheds and getting exhibits out 

Helping with getting wood around from the compound for the boilers, 

Helping with running the tractor pull 

Help with running  the train 

Help with getting exhibitors unloaded and loaded and parking them in the right spots 

 

None of these things require a degree in brain surgeryðmeaning we can all do them and make the event 

run even betterer. 

 

Some one needs to take some interesting photos for this newsletter and maybe even TOMM. 

 



THE GISBORNE VINTAGE 

MACHINERY SOCIETY INC. 

Reg No A0029842D  

CORRESPONDENCE:  PO.  BOX  99  GISBORNE 

VIC. 3437  

Calendar of Events 
2016 
April 16-17   Mt Alexander Rally Guilford 

April 23-24   Lockington Rally 

 

April 31ðMay 1  Goldsmith Rally 

 

May 8    Heyfield Rally 

May  15   Gisborne RallyðSteam Park New Gisborne 

May 15    Hamilton Rally 

 

June 11-12   Echuca Steam Rally 

    Monty has forms if needed 

 

July 8-10   60th Great Flood Rally Wentworth. 

 

August    Speewa rally (date to be confirmed) 

September 4  Gisborne Swap MeetðSteam Park New Gisborne (fathers day) 

 

April 21-23 2017  NHMA National Rally Hamilton 

 

¶ General meetings - always 7 PM last Friday of the month, 

¶ Committee meeting- second Fridays at 7 PM  

¶ Working Bee Days - Second Sunday of the month 

 

Please send me any calendar entries to be added.   

 

Disclaimer: The items published in this newsletter are not necessarily the views of the Gisborne Vin-

tage Machinery Society. Letters and articles published under the name of an author are the views of 

that author only 


